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BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING MINUTES       
CITY HALL CHAMBERS

THURSDAY, February 16, 2017
4:00 P.M.
Present:  Mayor Scott Long, City Attorney Randi Zimmerman and Board Members Dee Byerly and Todd Titus.
Department Heads present: Parks Superintendent, Adam Hall; Waste Water, Bob Gray;  Fire Chief Barry Stroup; Justin Adams, Representative for Street Department;  Building Commissioner, John Stephens, Clerk Treasurer Wendy Frazier
City Council Members:  Bob Greene, Doug Adams, Eric Schoening, Bonnie Corn
MINUTES
Todd Titus made a motion to approve the minutes.  Dee Byerly 2nd  the motion.  Motion Carried
CITY CLAIMS-SEWAGE CLAIMS
Dee Byerly made a motion to accept the claims.  Todd Titus  2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS
1. Wabash River Trail – Amy Ford, Trail Organizer, was in attendance and presented a video about the Trail.  Amy pointed out that trails have become very popular in Indiana. The City of Wabash and the Town of Lagro started looking at ways to expand a trail to Lagro in 1999.  The Wabash River Trail (WRT) is asking for no money from the City of Wabash.  They are asking for accessibility to .58 of a mile from Paradise Spring, under the Rail Road bridge and East.  Amy presented the Board with a map of the project as well as Easement requirements from Duke Energy.   Amy told the Board that the WRT will do construction, cover the cost of paving and will maintain the trail.  She also stated that all they want from the Board of Works is permission to proceed with permitting and easement acquisition.  
Mayor Long questioned the Duke Energy 25 ft. easement pole requirement.  Amy said Duke has no problem and has allowed them to go within 3 feet of the poles.  Mayor Long also questioned as to what would happen if the City had to dig up a sewer or other maintenance that would go along the trail.  Amy said they understand those things happen.   Mayor Long asked Amy to check with the Army Corp. of Engineers, Duke Energy, the Rail Road and the D.N.R. to make sure they were all in agreement with the project, and obtain all permits and easement agreements.
Accompanying Amy Ford to the meeting was Eric Wolf, Construction Manager for the project.  He supported all of Amy’s statements and agreed that the WTR is looking for the City’s blessings to continue the project.  

City Attorney Randy Zimmerman questioned Mr. Wolf as to the fact that WTR is asking for nothing binding.  Mr. Wolf stated  nothing binding, only the City’s blessing.  

Mayor Long made a motion to authorize the WTR to proceed with the permitting process.  Dee Byerly 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS
1.  13-15 Corridor LPA Consulting Contract – The Board of Works and City Attorney, Randi Zimmerman reviewed the contract.  Attorney Zimmerman asked for some minor changes and the changes were made.  The payment for the contract will come from Stellar Funds in the amount of $114,350.

Todd Titus made a motion to accept the 13-15 Corridor LPA consulting Contract.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion  Motion carried.  
OTHER BUSINESS

None
QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE
Jayne Ridenour was in the audience and questioned the route the Wabash River Trail will take going West from the Carroll Street bridge.  Mayor Long stated that as of now the only plan for the Wabash River Trail is to run from the City Limits on the East side of the City to Paradise Spring.  There have been no discussions of taking the trail further.  Mayor Long also stated that the hope is to continue the trail to the City Park but the process is not yet in the planning stages.  
REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS 
Barry Stroup, Fire Chief reported that he currently has four men in Dallas Texas for training.
The Mayor questioned Justin Adams, Street Department representative about the status of the water main break on South Wabash Street.  Justin said the road should be reopened around 5:00 p.m. 
ADJOURN 
Todd Titus made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Dee Byerly 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
 NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Works Meeting will be held on Thursday, March 2, 2017, at 4:00 p.m. 
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Member 
The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in order that all persons may fully participate in Public Meetings.  In that regard, if you need reasonable accommodations to attend and participate public meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources, ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, Indiana 46992, (260) 563-4171 between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.  Please indicate the accommodation requested and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request.
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